PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 27th JUNE 2018

Date:                                            Wednesday 27th June 2018
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      BW

                                                      HW   

                                                      JM

                                                      GM

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. GM summarised matters which had been discussed at the April meeting. Dr RP related developments:-

Group sessions / Diabetes awareness:  GM explained, despite chasing up the providers, that he still had not been invited to follow up sessions for the diabetes awareness course he had attended in January. Dr RP said he had attended a forum on diabetes prevention a month or so ago. The matter was of vital importance as diabetes was a major preventable cost to the NHS. It was very disappointing that there was an evident local failure to deliver programmes effectively. The matter had already been raised with the CCG. He would report further to their July meeting. GM said the course he had attended had been excellent; hence it was especially galling that it had not been properly concluded (as he understood it, that was so for all local participants, not just for himself.) He would make yet further representations to the providers and advise Dr RP of the outcome.

Clinical Pharmacist:  At the April PPG meeting, Dr RP had explained that interviews to appoint a clinical pharmacist would take place on 26th April. Our surgery would then use the individual's service for no more than one day per week to review the medication of those patients with repeat prescriptions for long term conditions. (The appointee would also work at other local surgeries.) Dr RP said seven or eight individuals had applied. Two had been accepted. Specific arrangements for our surgery should be in place by the time of the next PPG meeting.

Medicine management:  Dr RP said some regular opiate prescriptions at the surgery had been above NICE guidelines. All prescriptions of patients on higher levels of opiates had now been reviewed and the meeting with NICE, which had been anticipated, had consequently been cancelled. It was pleasing that 80% of the patients concerned were now on reducing prescription levels. Necessarily that was a gradual process. Excessive opiate use over time reduced pain relief effectiveness and led to significant health issues. Two patients had, however, objected to their prescription level being reduced. Dr RP explained that this would be dealt with sensitively, wherever possible by the patient entering into a voluntary contract to reduce levels with weekly or fortnightly targets.

Community Pharmacist / Over-Prescription: In an effort to reduce over-prescription, nursing and care homes in the practice's area had been visited once by the Community Pharmacist and a second round of visits was under-way. Resource limitations meant that visits could not yet be undertaken to individuals' homes.

Proactive Care Practitioner: At the April meeting, it had been explained that an individual, employed by the CCG, was reviewing patient lists to identify patients with multiple issues who had not recently attended surgery. The individual concerned had now been promoted and there had been no-one filling the role for six weeks. It was hoped that another appointee would be in place soon.

Health Improvement Grant: At the April meeting, there had been discussion of how a grant of £5k from NHS England might best be spent. Dr RP said it was proving difficult to get a realistic quote for installing a video information system in the waiting room. Members discussed possible routes which might be worth pursuit. Alternatively, the options of staff training courses, which had previously been discussed, would be re-visited. Care would be taken to ensure that the grant did not go unused.

Measles outbreak: Dr RP had said at the previous meeting that there had been a  measles outbreak in Surrey and Sussex. Surgeries had been asked to take additional measures which included ensuring that staff had been appropriately vaccinated. Dr RP said that he and clinical staff at the surgery had now been vaccinated; other staff had been invited to do so, or provide a certificate of exemption from their GP. 

Extended Access: At previous meetings, mention had been made that NHS England wished to see surgeries open one day at the weekend to the extent of one and a half hours for every 3,000 patients. It was not good use of time for our surgery to open for just one and a half hours. Dr RP said he was therefore entering into a joint arrangement with three or four other local surgeries. He would work on one Saturday in four at Station Plaza. (The space available at Station Plaza made that, rather than our own surgery, the practical option.) It would not just be Station Plaza which would be open, however, other locations throughout the town would be open as well. Members noted that the provision of an 'out of hours' GP at the Conquest hospital seemed to gone away. Dr RP agreed – it appeared that that experiment had not been extended.

New Data Protection Provisions: At the last meeting, there had been discussion of the implications of new data protection provisions – GDPR - which came into force in May. Dr RP said the matter was under discussion with other local practitioners. Members strongly felt that this was a matter where GP's should not be left without support and clear guidance. There were significant risks in non-compliance but also potential excessive time costs for unnecessary work. Members noted that the practice had taken action to ensure that authorities were in place to enable a nominated individual to collect prescriptions, etc on behalf of patients. That was welcomed.

Cap on patient list: Dr RP said there would be a practice meeting in July and the likelihood was that the cap would be lifted. The matter would be kept under close review.

Meeting ended: At approximately 5.55 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 26th September 2018 at 5.00pm.

